11

DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of
 North Plainfield, NJ  on Monday, 25 March 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, March 25, 2013 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller 
Frank Righetti






Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor





David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 
Deborah Bracaglia, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 





Stephanie Sherwood, RMC, Deputy Borough Clerk


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Frank “Skip” Stabile (excused) 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry. 

Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Frank D’Amore, Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, urged the Borough to collect the $56,700.00 from the New Jersey Department of Transportation to be used towards the Grove Street Sidewalk Mitigation Project.  Reporting that it has been over ten years since the violation took place, the speaker offered to set up a meeting between the Washington Park Association, the New Jersey Department of Transportation, the State Historic Preservation Office and the New Jersey Historic Sites Council if the Administration so desired. 
PRESENTATION:

Anthony Ven Graitis, representing the PMA Insurance Group, presented a safety award to Mayor Giordano, Council President Singleterry and DPW Director Jim Rodino.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Municipal Complex Exterior Façade Improvements & Renovations (update) – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Hear Construction has satisfactorily completed their work on the exterior façade and now all necessary roof repairs may be addressed.  Mr. Hollod, announcing that Suburban Construction submitted a proposal to do the plans, reported that it will be presented to the Council at a future meeting.    
2.
Update on Sandy Losses and Financial Aid – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes requested an update on the financial losses due to the storm.  Mr. Hollod explained that the Borough had originally requested $2,000,000 in emergency appropriations to be used towards the cleanup and $800,000 has since been cancelled.  The Borough anticipates receiving approximately 75% of the $1,200,000 back from FEMA.  The Borough requested $200,000 in mitigation grant monies to purchase emergency generators, he remarked.

Mrs. Forbes questioned if the Borough had sustained any permanent loss of value to property as a result of the storm; Mr. Hollod answered in the negative. Replying to Mr. La Ronde, the Administrator explained that the Community Center could not be used as a temporary shelter as there are no showers.   

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes reported that the Board of Education will hold its budget hearing on March 27 at 7:30 p.m. at East End School.  The North Plainfield High School will hold an art show on April 12 and the Gettysburg documentary will be aired on April 13.  Announcing that the Board of Education will hold meetings on April 26 and 27 regarding the Strategic Plan Program, the councilwoman encouraged members of the community to attend, ask questions and offer input.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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